
 

 

October 29, 2021 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary to the Commission  

New York State Public Service Commission  

Three Empire State Plaza  

Albany, New York 12223-1350  

 

Re: Case 20-E-0249 In the Matter of a Renewable Energy Facility  

Host Community Benefit Program 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips:  

 

The Commission’s “Order Adopting a Host Community Benefit Program,” issued and effective on February 11, 

2021, in the above-referenced proceeding (hereinafter the “Order”), directed NYSERDA to provide affected electric 

utilities, by November 1 each year, a list identifying renewable energy facilities that are required to pay the program 

fee for that year and the amount of such fee. 

 

The Order requires renewable energy facilities to pay the program fee once they achieve commercial operation. 

NYSERDA hereby notifies the Commission that no renewable energy facilities subject to the Order have reached, 

or will reach, commercial operation by December 1, 2021.  For this reason, there are no renewable energy facilities 

required to pay the program fee this year and no affected electric utilities requiring notification. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (518) 862-1090, ext. 3609.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Thomas J. King 

Senior Counsel 

NYSERDA  

17 Columbia Circle  

Albany, New York 12203-6399  

(518) 862-1090, ext. 3609 

Thomas.King@nyserda.ny.gov 


